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April 21, 2023 
 

Public Information Meeting 
Weston Center Intersection and Pedestrian Safety Improvements 

(LOTCIP Project L157-001) 
 
 
The Town of Weston (the Town) will conduct a Virtual Public Information Meeting regarding the 
upcoming Weston Center Intersection and Pedestrian Safety Improvements project on 
Tuesday, May 9, 2023 at 6:00 PM.  The project has been selected to receive state funding from 
the Connecticut Department of Transportation’s Local Transportation Capital Improvement 
Program and is identified as Project L157-001.   
 
The purpose of this project is to provide a safe and inviting pedestrian environment in and 
around the Weston Town Center, which includes Town Schools, Municipal Buildings, the Town 
Library and other destinations.  The project will help to improve pedestrian (especially student) 
safety in areas with narrow shoulders and no sidewalks and heavy pedestrian traffic. The 
project will include the following improvements: 
 

 Intersection improvements at the intersection of Weston Road (Route 57) and School Road 
including the addition of an exclusive northbound right turn lane on Weston Road (Route 57) for 
vehicles turning onto School Road.   

 The addition of approximately 2,000 linear feet of 5-foot wide sidewalk extending from School 
Road around Revson Field and connecting to Lords Highway.  The sidewalk extends from the 
driveway to Revson field along the south side of Lords Highway to Old Hyde Road.   

 The addition of approximately 600 linear feet of 5-foot wide sidewalk along the northern side of 
Norfield Road connecting the Town Hall Complex and library to the abutting properties and 
other planned sidewalk improvement projects. 

 
Construction is anticipated to begin in spring of 2024.  The public informational meeting is 
being held to provide the public and local community the opportunity to offer comments or ask 
questions regarding the proposed project. 
 
The virtual meeting may be accessed via Zoom:  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87660879337.  
More Information and the Zoom meeting link ation can also be found on the Town website:   
www.westonct.gov. 
 
Individuals not able to access the meeting may also send questions regarding the project via e-
mail to Victoria Houle at wickedhoule@gmail.com 
 
 


